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Number of Iranian Nationals granted travel exemptions to travel to Australia from 
January 1, 2020 until November 30, 2020. 
 
104 requests for travel exemptions for travel to Australia was approved for Iranian citizens 
between 1 August 2020 and 30 November 2020. This includes 49 people found to be already 
exempt (such Australian citizens, Permanent Residents and their immediate family 
members) and 55 were approved for an exemption at the discretion of the ABF 
Commissioner or an authorised decision maker. 
 
Note: 
 

• From 1 February 2020, the Government has progressively announced travel restrictions to 
curb the introduction and spread of COVID-19 in Australia. Travel restrictions did not apply 
before this date.  

• It is not possible to provide the data prior to 1 August 2020 without undertaking examination 
of individual requests which would involve an unreasonable diversion of resources. 
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